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Minutes 2022 BFA Annual General Meeting 
Saturday 14th May at 18:30 
at Weymouth and Portland Sailing Academy 
1. In attendance: Martin Hughes, Russ Ward, Dan Belton, Mike De Courcy, Kieron Holt, James Cole, Howard Sellars, Roger Cerrato, John De Leew, David Kitchen, Fergus Allan, Allen Burrell, Lawrence Crispin, Sander Kooij, Cameron Tweedle, Russell New, Dick Pratt, Roman Khodykin, Richard Hart, Dave Walker, Andy Couch, Jim Downer, Oliver Murray, Kristian Sjoberg, Chris Barbary, John Heyes, Tim Newton, Nick Craig, Simon Percival, Tim Carver.
2. Apologies: Andy Denison, Peter Vinton, Rory Barnes, Stuart Mitchell
3. 2021 minutes – Minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting. Approved Chris Barbary; Seconded Dan Belton
4. Matters arising - No Matters arising 
5. Committee Reports 

Chairman John Heyes

Whilst it is only 10 months since the last BFA AGM, much has happened since we were in Torbay last July – Giles Scott won his second Olympic Gold Medal in the tightest of finishes in Tokyo, the Finn is no longer an Olympic Class, several of the IFA Executive have stood down and in the UK we have very sadly lost two great friends from the BFA Finn family.

Ray New did an enormous amount for this association as well as the Finn World Masters. As we heard at the packed service of thanksgiving in Christchurch Priory, he was tireless, inspirational and hardworking in all aspects of his life. Ray contributed hugely to the working of the BFA committee for years, as Treasurer, organiser of the successful U 23 programme and as an active committee member who always had the members’ interests at heart. He was a very vocal critic of the way the IFA operated and ignored the questions and suggestions from National Finn Associations, so it was rather fitting that the news of the current IFA President standing down was delivered on the morning of Ray’s funeral. 

Ironically, it was Ray who backed most strongly the Committee’s idea to purchase an AED Defibrillator to have available on the water at all BFA events, who then, with no previous cardiac issues, suffered a fatal heart attack on his way home from sailing his last Finn race. Ray was always the first to propose that BFA funds be spent on supporting member training and subsidising entry to the Nationals, so it has been great to see so many BFA members benefit this year from training grants that have taken up up participating clubs and the numbers that enjoyed the discounted entry fee for out Nationals here at WPNSA.

It has also been Ray’s legacy that has driven myself and the Committee to follow through with our efforts to reform the IFA Executive, to challenge the International Association to find a new way forward for the Finn Class and find a way to retain and attract Open and U 23 sailors.

Those of us sailing two weeks ago at the Masters in Keyhaven were all hugely shocked by the fatal accident that befell new BFA member Richard Blowman, particularly in such benign and ideal sailing conditions. Whilst we still don’t know exactly what happened, your committee is looking carefully at all aspects of safety on the water, and whilst it is the clubs that organise and run events for us, it is right that the BFA does all it can to provide those organising authorities with all the information it can to improve safety on the water. Richard was a very keen and enthusiastic BFA member, who had arranged 6 weeks off his work to train and compete both here and at the World Masters – it had been his long-held ambition to race a Finn, which he had finally achieved. Our thoughts and prayers are with both Ray’s and Richard’s familes at this sad time, but we will remember the pleasure and satisfaction they both enjoyed from racing their Finns.

The IFA AGM unfortunately clashes with this event, but as the IFA Executive were not willing to make the meeting accessible online we have been asked to attend to help push through the necessary reforms.

Can I ask you how you would like the BFA to use our two votes: Hopefully members will wish to support the two BFA submissions to amend the IFA Constitution:

1) To limit the time the IFA President and V-P’s can serve can consecutively to 8 years.

2) The Executive Committee shall appoint a Sustainability Officer to enact and oversee the IFA sustainability strategy, in order to communicate and coordinate with the Executive Committee, NCAs and event organisers to address sustainability issues and ensure best practice at all IFA recognised events.

· The meeting unanimously supported the above two proposals 

Another submission from Finn France is to ban pumping in the Legends category, but they haven’t provided any suggestion as to how this would work in practice. If Legends were sailing on their own, this would seem fine, but in a mixed fleet, it places them at a disadvantage at major events such as the FWM. Those that I have spoken to state that if the sailor is capable of pumping then they should be able to, even if it is only occasionally! I would propose we vote against this. 

· The meeting did not support the above proposal from Finn France. 
Having instigated several meetings and discussions with other NFA’s in order to find the best candidates for the vacancies in the IFA Executive, I feel we have found some excellent candidates that will take the IFA forward, including Tim Tavinor standing for the Technical Committee Chair, Chris Frijdal standing as Treasurer, Kristian Sjoberg standing for V-P Sailing and I have been persuaded to stand as one of 4 candidates for President. Can I ask that you support the BFA voting in support of the submissions and candidates we proposed? All papers have been posted on the IFA website for the last 30 days or so.
· The meeting unanimously supported the candidates for the selected positions above having read the profiles of all of the candidates standing; Chris Barbary and Tim Carver proposed and seconded this proposal.
I would like to thank our sponsors Ronstan and the Old Salt Loft for their continued support and great prizes, so don’t forget to attend the prize-giving on Sunday afternoon or you will miss out on some fantastic goodies! 

We should all recognise the huge amount of work your Committee put in behind the scenes to organise events such as this, keeping the Finn at the forefront of UK sailing and in fact growing it as Chris’ report testifies. We should thank our outgoing Sailing Secretary Martin for all his unstinting efforts over the last 14 years and we welcome Simon onto the Committee to continue the great work. Thanks also to Chris Barbary who has been working hard to automate the subscription renewals and member communication process further. Sadly we now have a vacancy for a treasurer to join the Committee, run the accounts and contribute to policy as a key member of the Committee, so if you feel you would like to contribute your time and energy to the BFA then please have a word with me afterwards

Enjoy the rest of the championships and we look forward to the remainder of the season and the FWM for those travelling to Helsinki. Our new Secretary is already planning the 2023 National Championship next year at Christchurch.

Good sailing and stay safe!

Secretary Report Martin Hughes

Following the very successful National Championships in Torbay last year the rest of the year passed in accordance with the planed schedule of events. The Northern Championships were sailed at West Riding with a good local turnout and the event based on only one day’s sailing, due to no wind, was won by Martin Hughes. This was followed in September by the Inland Championships at Draycote Water SC which was a hard-fought battle but won by our favourite Irish Finn sailor Colin Leonard. The Highcliffe Open was taken by another sailor from over the sea, Jim Downer. The final event at Warsash and decider of the Travellers trophy was won by Martin Hughes.

2021 Travellers Trophy winners and recipients of the £100.00 award to offset against the entry to a Finn Worlds or Europeans in 2022 were:
Open - Jim Downer

Master – Kieron Holt

GM – Dave Walker

Legend – Howard Sellars

GGM and overall winner – Martin Hughes

The four event spring series was devastated by the strong winds. Of the two events that did take place, the 14 sailors who braved the conditions at Mengeham Rythe SC in March, all got blown away, with many capsizes and claims the water was cold!  The overall winner was Lawrence Crispin. Bough Beech held what turned out to be the final event of the series in early April in glorious spring condition and was won by the home sailor, sailing at his old home club, Richard Sharp. As the other two events were cancelled due to strong winds Richard took the Richard Creagh-Osbourne trophy for the Spring Series.

As the outgoing secretary, may I thank everyone for their support at events over my time as Honorary Sailing Secretary, it has been a pleasure to serve you all. May we all continue to enjoy many more years of enjoyable Finn sailing and each other’s company.

At this point I had over the reins to Simon Percival who is the new BFA Honorary Sailing Secretary.

Membership Chris Barbary 

Subscriptions paid to date 

Honorary Members – 6

U23’s – 6

Associate Members – 10

Full Members – 120

Total Number of Members – 142 Members

This is up 10 from last year. 

We are a well spread class with members is the following Regions.

· East: 11

· Midlands:5

· North East: 6

· North West: 17

· Overseas: 2

· Scotland: 5

· South: 57

· South East: 11

· South West: 20

· Wales: 1

· No specified: 7

PSN’s.

Available: 7, 23, 29, 38, 43, 59, 65, 70

9 Overdue for Payment, Membership sec is chasing late payments.

Classic Finns Report - Peter Vinton

This years classic Finn events will kick off with a new event at Langorse in Wales in June followed by the ever popular Roadford CVDRA event in July. We are hoping for a good turnout of Classic Finns at Bosham too. There has been lots of interest again in the wooden Finn Facebook page and several Finns being restored during lockdown, so after a quiet few years its going to be a very interesting to see what turns up in this anniversary year!

Financial Report – John Heyes (stand-in Treasurer)

At the beginning of May 2022 our account balance was:
Community Account:              £17,898.23
Business Account:                    £11,696.80
TOTAL BALANCE:                     £29,595.03  
The TT winners of the £100 awards this year are:
Open: James Downer

U23: not awarded

Master: Kieron Holt

GM: Dave Walker

GGM: Martin Hughes - 
Legend/SL: Howard Sellars
Please claim your grant if you are entering a qualifying event.

We have spent £1200 this year on subsidising regional training events with Henry Wetherell and recently ordered an AED Defibrillator for £2220.00 to aid members’ safety on the water. Martin Hughes has kindly offered to curate the unit and look after it’s servicing.

The 2021 Annual accounts are now available to view on the documents section of the website. In short our expenses were £763.00 more than the receipts, of £10,531.00, and show a closing balance of £25,367.00, There was a conscious decision by the committee to subsidise event entries and fund the Nationals shirts that were previously provided by sponsors GAC Pindar.

Boat Registration - Rory Barnes


Three new boats registered over the last 12 months within the UK

6. Election of Officers 
The following indicated their willingness to stand 

· Chairman – John Heyes although is seeking a replacement as been in place for some years.

· Treasurer – currently John Heyes however seeking a volunteer 
· Secretary – Simon Percival 

· Membership Secretary – Chris Barbary 

· Registration Secretary – Rory Barnes

· Classic Representative – Peter Vinton

· Northern Area Representative – Stewart Mitchell

· Training Officer – Martin Hughes

The above positions were proposed by Kieron Holt and seconded by Tim Carver and unanimously supported by the meeting 

A presentation was made on behalf of the BFA to Martin Hughes in thanks for his efforts as BFA secretary in the past few years and was warmly received. 

7. AOB

· Howard Sellars raised a concern over payment for the FWM 2022, Kristian Sjoberg was able to assist

· Dan Belton wanted to understand how perhaps the new IFA would work following the Finn being dropped from the Olympics. John Heyes responded that it would need to collaborate with the country associations utilising the expertise within them to help shape a strong world and countrywide association that the members feel very much a part of.
· There was discussion around the technical aspects of the boat and how these over the past years have felt like rumours and not necessarily clear proposals that have come as a result of a clear strategy for the boat moving forwards, it is hoped that following the election of new leadership in the IFA that these issues can be addressed

Meeting ended 19:30
Simon Percival

 BFA Secretary

7th June 2022.
